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2. Public Outreach Summary 
City Council members Kashmann, Romero Campbell and Sawyer and Community Planning & 
Development (CPD) staff spent time meeting with community members in the Near Southeast Area to 
share information and get feedback on the rezoning proposal to implement the Near Southeast Area 
Plan. Below is a table of the outreach activities with the dates they occurred: 
 

Activity Date 
Council District 5 RNO Open House 

• CPD staff attended and provided information on the NSE Legislative Rezoning  
January 30, 2024 

Webpage 
• Updated Near Southeast Area Plan webpage to focus on proposed rezonings 
• www.denvergov.org/nearsoutheastplan 

March 15, 2024 – 
ongoing 

Emails to Near Southeast stakeholders March 15, 2024 
Postcards 

• Council members mailed postcards to property owners and neighbors in their 
districts advertising the Community Open House  

March 15, 2024 

Council District 6 RNO Meeting 
• Council and CPD staff met with community members of Council District 6 and 

presented on the proposed legislative rezoning 

March 21, 2024 

Virginia Vale Community Association Annual Meeting 
• CPD staff presented a summary of the proposed legislative rezoning 

April 16, 2024 

Community Open House 
• Council members Kashmann, Romero Campbell, and Sawyer introduced the 

proposal and CPD staff presented the summary of the areas under 
consideration for legislative rezoning to property owners and community 
members in Council Districts 4, 5 and 6. 

• Over 100 people attended. 
• Video was posted to website after the meeting. 

April 23, 2024 

Council District 6 Open House May 21, 2024 
In-person Office Hours  

• Cook Park Recreation Center 
• Virginia Village Public Library 

April/May 

Virtual Office Hours April/May 
Meetings and phone calls with property owners and community members Ongoing 
Postcards 

• Mailed Notice of Received Application to property owners and property owners 
within 200 feet of the properties proposed to be rezoned 

September 12, 2024 

Council District 4 Open House 
• CPD staff was available to answer questions on the rezoning proposal 

October 16, 2024 

Signs posted in Near Southeast Area noticing Planning Board public hearing October 22, 2024 
Postcards 

• Mailed Notice for Planning Board public hearing to property owners and 
property owners within 200 feet of the properties proposed to be rezoned 

October 22, 2024 
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Postcard to community members advertising the community open house. 
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